Town of Goshen Select Board meeting Minutes of Meeting December 16, 2019

Present: Bob Bell, Bruce Nadeau, Dianne Craig, NH State Representative, Judy Aron, Michael Aron, Sandy Sonnichsen, Gary Dennis, Cindy Rouillard

The meeting came to order at 6:30 pm.

- The check reports were reviewed and signed.
- NH State Representative Judy Aron present a check to the Select board from the Municipal Grant for \$129,562.00. The town received \$11,481.00 and the school received. \$118,081.00. The \$11,481.00 is deposited into the General Fund and may be used for the 2020 budget. (A public hearing will be schedule to except the monies).
- The Select Board reviewed the revised proposal from Kevin Dennis. Cindy called Kevin and the Select board, Sandy and Gary spoke with Kevin about the changes in the proposal. The Select Board voted to except the Proposal
- The Select Board discussed 2 bids for the 2020 Ambulance contract and the 2 bids.
- Sandy stated someone is driving a 4-wheeler at the memorial park. The park belongs to the town. The land is in a conservation. Sandy stated the property is being spun up by the wheeler. Further investigation will take place. \$11,481.00

Bruce made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:20 pm Dianne 2nd the motion.